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PUBLIC NOTICE
WATERVILLE CITY

COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING

October 1, 2019, 5:00 p.m.
There was a regular meeting

of the Waterville City Council
held in Council Chambers at
5:00 p.m. on October 1, 2019.
Present: McIntyre, Grobe,
Smith, Wollin, and Mayor
Schmidtke
Absent: None; Also Present:
Administrator / Clerk Teresa
Hill, City Attorney Jason Moran
and Jason Femrite of Bolton &
Menk; Also Absent:  None

1. Call to Order / Roll Call /
Pledge of Allegiance. Mayor
Alan Schmidtke called the meet-
ing to order noting that all Coun-
cil was present. Also present Ad-
ministrator / Clerk Teresa Hill,
City Attorney Jason Moran and
Jason Femrite of Bolton &
Menk. Pledge of Allegiance was
recited.

2. Approval of Agenda / Ad-
ditional Items to Agenda.
Mayor Schmidtke said that he
had two items to add to the agen-
da item 4C Trick or Treat for the
food shelf insert and 7D Sale of
water / sewer truck. Motion by
Smith, seconded by McIntyre to
approve the agenda with the ad-
dition of 4C Trick or Treat for
the food shelf insert and 7D Sale
of water/sewer truck. Unani-
mous vote. Motion carried

3. Consent Agenda. These
items are considered to be rou-
tine and will be approved by one
motion. There will be no sepa-
rate discussion of these items
unless a Council member or citi-
zen so requests, in which event,
the item will be removed from
the Consent Agenda and placed
elsewhere on the agenda. A. Ap-
proval of Minutes- August 28,
2019, September 3, 2019, and
September 17, 2019; B. Ap-
proval of Disbursements; 1. Pay-
roll Check Numbers (5631-
5681) - $36,014.54; 2.  Comput-
er Generated Check Numbers
(34238-34292) - $55,508.90; 3.
Electronic Fund Transfers
(1241E-1255E) - $21,278.10; 4.
Overtime Payroll Checks
(34293-34297) - $1,141.99; 5.
Total Disbursements -
$113,943.53; C. Impress Cash
Fund - $38.04 
Motion by McIntyre, seconded
by Smith to approve the consent
agenda items A-C. Unanimous
vote. Motion carried.

4. Written Petitions, Re-
quest etc.
A. Resolution 2019R-044
Granting Conditional use Per-
mit to Wayne and Steve James.
Motion by McIntyre, seconded

by Grobe to adopt Resolution
2019R-044 Resolution Granting
a Conditional Use Permit to
Wayne and Steve James on
parcels 24.027.5300 and
24.027.5400. Unanimous vote.
Motion carried.
B. Lions Club Bill Insert Re-
quest (October 27th Pork
Chop Dinner). Motion by
Smith, seconded by Wollin to
approve the Lions Club bill in-
sert request. Unanimous vote.
Motion carried.
C. Trick or Treat insert for
food shelf. Motion by McIntyre,
seconded by Grobe to approve
the Trick or Treat for food shelf
insert request. Unanimous vote.
Motion carried.

5. Unfinished Business
A. Noise Complaint Update.
Mr. Moran said he has reached
out to Casey’s and he is speaking
with their Counsel down there
LeAnn Krelp. They have been
very responsive and have sent a
team up to take a look at the
issue. It is his understanding that
they are going to be building
some sort of further enclosure.
Hopefully that will take care of
it.
B. Damage Claim - Harry’s
True Value. Ms. Hill said that
bill was submitted to the League
of MN Cities and they denied
the request. Mr. and Mrs. Bead-
ell are now bringing it back to
Council for consideration. Mo-
tion by Wollin, seconded by
Smith to pay $2,692.38 for dis-
covery, mitigation, inventory
losses and clean-up/disposal and
that each of these occurrences in
the future be handled on a case
by case basis. Unanimous vote.
Motion carried.
C. 316 Paquin Street land offer
- Dan Sendle. Ms. Hill said she
is working with Mr. Sendle re-
garding the purchase of 316
Paquin Street. He is looking at
his building design to see what
he can do. It is contingent on
what he would be able to build
in there. Ms. Hill said it would
have to go through a variance
process. It is a substandard lot
which is a buildable lot because
it is a lot of record. He would
have to go through a variance
process and show that he would
have hardship in what he would
need to do with those variances.
We will review his plan.

6. Citizen Time (Comments,
Information from Those Pre-
sent) - no one addressed Coun-
cil.

7. New Business
A. Resolution 2019R-045 Rec-
ognizing National Pregnancy
and Infant Loss Awareness
Day. Motion by McIntyre, sec-

onded by Smith to adopt Resolu-
tion 2019R-045 Recognizing
National Pregnancy and Infant
Loss Awareness Day. Unani-
mous vote. Motion carried.
B. 2020 Water and Wastewater
Budget and Rate Work Ses-
sion. Motion by Smith, second-
ed by McIntyre to set the 2020
water and wastewater budget
and rate work session for
November 19, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.
Unanimous vote. Motion car-
ried.
C. 2020 Budget work session.
Motion by Smith, seconded by
McIntyre to set the 2020 budget
work session for November 19,
2019 at 5:00 p.m. Unanimous
vote. Motion carried.
D. Sewer plant truck. Motion
by McIntyre, seconded by Smith
that we sell the old wastewater
truck for $250.00 and the person
buying it has to sign a waiver for
liability and that they will also
be responsible for taking it off of
City property. Unanimous vote.
Motion carried.

8. Engineer’s Report. Mr.
Femrite said we have little to no
progress on the Highway 13
crossing. Obviously the weather
and water has really put a ham-
per on them. They do have goals
of getting back here within the
next couple of weeks to at least
try and set up the pumps and see
if there is any potential of get-
ting anything accomplished this
year. We have been at the mercy
of the weather. It is really a
tough spot. Whether it is feasible
to get it accomplished is going to
require the lake to be lower. He
doesn’t think it can be done
short of thousands of dollars
pumping to be able to get it
done. Mr. Femrite said he will
keep Council abreast of when
they get back over here. If in-
deed we have to call it a year he
will provide an update to Coun-
cil about his discussions with the
Contractor. They would remove
stuff from the ditches if indeed
we are calling it a year. They do
still have goals of getting it done
if possible, time will tell. Mr.
McIntyre asked how late will
they look at that. Mr. Femrite
said when they get back over
here and start pumping and find
that it is really tough, the lake is
not going to go down a lot over
the next month. Mayor
Schmidtke asked what the time
frame from start to finish to get
it done. Mr. Femrite said they in-
dicated they would be done 4 to
5 weeks when they started. They
could still get it done this year if
the conditions allow it. They
have to get across the highway.
Once they get to the other side it

will be a lot different. The water
level is extremely high. Ms.
Grobe asked if that affects any-
thing as far as the sewer that is
not in compliance on the other
side. Ms. Hill said she has been
in contact with the County. The
property owners that need to
come into compliance they are
still slated and identified as non-
compliant but they are not doing
any fines or penalties because
they know the construction pro-
ject is going to take care of their
situation.

9. Attorney’s Report - Noth-
ing to report.

10. Administrator’s Report -
A) Ms. Hill said just to let Coun-
cil know that the HR committee
has been very busy doing inter-
views and looking at potential
candidates for the code enforce-
ment officer, the public works
position and the deputy clerk po-
sition.

11. Council Discussion.
A) Mr. Wollin said it has been
brought to his attention by a
number of citizens about a lot of
stray cats around. Is there any-
thing we can do about that? He
has a different one on his deck
every morning. Mayor
Schmidtke said there are a lot of
them around town, he thinks
every town has that problem.
B) Mr. McIntyre said our person
who had a rental property down
the street did he get everything
taken care of. Mr. Moran said to
his knowledge everyone is out.
There was one particular person
who was resistant to leaving and
last week or the week before he
did finally leave. The vehicles
are gone, there were a large
number of vehicles. He did no-
tice that there is some construc-
tion going on inside and he is
doing something to the outside
of the property. Keep your eyes
on it.
C) Mr. McIntyre said if we are
going to allow bars and restau-
rants to have tables and chairs
out on the sidewalk during the
summer, they need to have a
clean-up committee to take care
of cigarette butts. Last Saturday
it was very disturbing when
going into Bullheads for bingo,
somebody was sitting in a chair
at the table and took and flicked
a cigarette butt out on the street
then he looked around and there
had to be at least 100 cigarette
butts on the street, sidewalk and
road. Either they clean that up or
we need to quit that service for
them. There are places where
they can put the cigarette butts.
They should actually be 25 feet
from the door that is the state
law. They should clean up the

butts. Mr. Wollin said how are
we going to address that. Mr.
Moran said should we send out a
letter reminding the owners that
they have a duty to keep their
property clean. Mayor
Schmidtke said it wouldn’t hurt
to do them all. Mr. Wollin said
mention the cigarette butts. Mr.
Moran said there probably is
some language in our Café ordi-
nance that would give them
some teeth. Just send out an ini-
tial letter, bring it to their atten-
tion and do what you can to
clean it up.
D) Mr. Smith asked if there was
any opinion on the council he
wouldn’t mind seeing updates,
progress reports from our de-
partment heads once a quarter.
He doesn’t think that is too
much to ask and he thinks it
would help us make better deci-
sions. They don’t necessarily
have to come in and do them but
maybe a letter or something stat-
ing here is what is going on, any-
thing they need, he thinks that
would help us make better deci-
sions especially come budget
time so we know kind of where
things are at. A lot of times we
are shooting in the dark unless
we actually go down and talk to
them and sometimes catching
them is hard to do. Mayor
Schmidtke said quarterly up-
dates of what is going on.  
E) Mr. McIntyre asked when we
are going to set up our meeting
with the Police Civil Service
Commission. Ms. Hill said she
contacted the Police Civil Ser-
vice Commission and asked
them to send her some dates.

They were busy in September
and said they may have some
dates open in October but they
have not given her those dates
yet.
F) Mayor Schmidtke said he
wants to remind everyone that
fire prevention week is coming
up next week. They are having a
Lions breakfast on the 12th.
G) Mayor Schmidtke said he
would like to thank the Planning
and Zoning board for approving
the Anderson property. Also to
Russ Anderson and their fami-
lies for cooperating with us
throughout all this. It took a long
time to get it done. Also to
Wayne and Steve James and es-
pecially all the Citizens that
were at the meeting, he heard
that they were all very cordial
and understanding. Thank you
all for that.

12. Adjourn. Motion by
McIntyre, seconded by Smith to
adjourn. Unanimous vote. Mo-
tion carried. Meeting adjourned
at 5:30 p.m.

Alan Schmidtke, Mayor
Teresa Hill,
Administrator / Clerk
Published Without Formal

Council Approval.
The full text of this summary

is available for public inspection
at City Hall. A full version of the
Council meeting minutes is
available on the City’s website.
Audio of the Council meeting is
available on the City’s website
cityofwaterville.com.

(Published in the Waterville
Lake Region Life, Thursday,
October 10, 2019; No. W612-
10-10)

PUBLIC NOTICE
Planning and Zoning Commission

October 21, 2019, 7:00 p.m.
There will be a public hearing of the Waterville Planning and

Zoning Commission on Monday, October 21, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. in
the City of Waterville Council Chambers to hear the request of
Bradley and Trudi Connors, 36300 CLEAR LAKE DR, WASECA,
MN 56093 for an ordinary high water setback variance of 30 feet
and a side yard setback variance of 8 feet allowing for an ordinary
high water setback of 45 feet and a side yard setback of 2 feet to
construct a 180’ retaining wall. Current zoning allows for a setback
of 75 feet from the ordinary high water mark and a 10 foot side yard
setback.

The property is zoned R-2 Residential Medium District, Shore
land and Flood Plain as is described as follows:
Parcel ID #: 24.600.0430 - Address: 609 Reed Street N.

Legal Description: OUTLOTS-SNOWS ADDN .89 AC THAT
PART OF OUTLOT 1 COMM AT SE COR OF LOT 1 BK 1
SNOWS ADN TH W 531.20 FT & N 250 FT TO POB, TH E 200
FT TO W LINE OF REED ST, S ALONG ST 110 FT, W 200 FT,
N 10 FT, W TO WATER'S EDGE, NE'LY 117+/- FT, E TO POB

Teresa Hill, Administrator-Clerk
Dated: October 7, 2019
(Published in the Waterville Lake Region Life, Thursday, Octo-

ber 10, 2019; No. W613-10-10)
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